Riverglades Elementary School



School Advisory Council (SAC)

Dot Solinski Bevins dorothy.solenski@ browardschools.com SAC Chair

Diane Jordan SAC Secretary diane.jordan@ browardschools.com

School Advisory Forum (SAF)

Elisha Johnson SAF Chair elisha.sarah@gmail.com

Jaime M. O'Dwyer SAF Vice-Chair

Diane Jordan SAF Secretary diane.jordan@ browardschools.com

Riverglades Elementary School Advisory Forum

Date: Monday, February 25, 2019

Time: 9:00am

Location: Back of the Media Center

- 1. Welcome/Pledge
- 2. Approval of January minutes
- 3. DAC/NAAC Report
- 4. Administration Report
- 5. PTA Report
- 6. Safety/SRO Report
- 7. Other questions, concerns, comments.

RIVERGLADES ELEMENTARY SCHOOL ADVISORY FORUM SIGN-IN SHEET (Please Print)

Date	Feb	25	2019	
Time _		9cm		

<u>Participants</u>	Group Represented		
Diano Jorden	teacher		
Bartow C. Juhan	A.P.		
Cam De Meo	PTA		
Joby King	Parent		
Gloria Moschella Leramon	prent		
michael Glaber	Parent		
Jaine M. O'Duyer	porint		
TAMELA OFSTEIN	parent		
-Sheria Mara	parent		
Leig Bobbe	1 B 50		
helly flatander	la parent		
Elisha sahnan	parent		

Riverglades Elementary School Advisory Forum Meeting Minutes January 28, 2019

Attendance: attached

Call to Order:

A meeting of the Riverglades Elementary School Advisory Forum was held in the back of the media center on January 28, 2019. Chair, Elisha Johnson called the meeting to order at 9:03am. Secretary, Diane Jordan recorded the minutes for this meeting.

Minutes:

Elisha Johnson called to approve the minutes of November 26, 2018, as presented. All present approved. Motion outcome: The minutes were approved.

Welcome/Pledge/Introductions

North Area/ DAC Report

Elisha Johnson shared the DAC report: Safety has been the discussion.

Mrs. Seltzer reported on Safer Spaces: Riverglades has had safety procedures in place for some time. Now it is District Policy, with some of the names changing and the pictures will change. Procedures we have been already been doing will continue with just a few tweaks. She also explained that when we conduct a drill, we start on a Code Yellow then move to Code Red. There is a process that the Safe Team follows to account for each and every student during a Code.

Administration Report

Mrs. Seltzer shared information about February 14th. Out of respect, we are moving our Valentine's parties and Jump Rope for Heart activities to Friday, February 15th. On the 14th we will focus on love and kindness. At 10:17am we observe a moment of silence. The verbiage will come from the district. We will paint rocks for a Riverglades Rock Garden on the 12th. Classes will read books about caring and make cards for community helpers, doctors, nurses, police and fire fighters. There will be no volunteers the week of 11th. Two officers will be on campus during the day, as usual and one officer during aftercare. A newsletter will go home to all families. Kindergarten swim classes have been cancelled for this year. Scheduling conflict is the reason. If students start to discuss the events of the 14th, the child will be sent to the media center to talk to our support professionals, additional support is available. Parents are asked to let the office know if their child will not be in school on February 14th and or February 15th. Absences will be excused.

In other safety news, this year we will be having a Code Black Off Campus Evacuation Drill.

PTA Report: Cara DeMeo shared that February's PTA meeting will be Feb 6th. Captain Mulligan asked to address the PTA meeting for an update on what the city is doing for the memorial. MOD Night was crazy busy and we made \$562. McTeacher Night is coming. Movie Night ticket sales end on Tuesday. Movie Night is Thursday night at 6pm. Kid's Heart Challenge aka Jump Rope for Heart. We came in second place in the county for fund raising. Math night on February 21st 5:30pm. Class pictures Feb 6th and 7th. Yogurt Craze / Report Card Day on Wednesday, January 30th. Ice Cream party for No Brainer winners this afternoon. Dance party is on Thursday. Rock Garden on Feb 12th. Students will rotate through and paint a rock. The rocks will be placed on the 14th out by the Gator.

Safety / SRO Report

Deputy Gerry shared that we are good. If you have any questions or concerns, please see either deputy. Parents will park their vehicles in the outside parking and walk through the front gate. If a parent has a large amount of supplies needing to be dropped off, just let the deputies know. What is best for the child. A more permanent structure for our gate guards is being looked in to.

Other questions, concerns, comments.

Meeting adjourned at 9:55am

Future SAF meetings will be in the back of the media center. The SAF meetings are scheduled to begin at 9:00am. The dates are:
February 25, 2019
March 18, 2019
April 22, 2019
May 20, 2019